
Sullivan Saddle Club Reg Meeting 7/1/2010 
  
Called to order by Lyle at 7:35 
  
Minutes from board meeting read by Kathy Pratte.  Kelly Onder motion to accept.  Sarah Kwast 
seconded. 
  
Treasures report read by Kelly Onder.  Beginning balance $3091.46.  Ending balance $7853.20. 
  
Old Business: 
  
Fair report from Mary Loomis.  More food sold this year.  20% to be paid to fair board.  Pepsi bill 
to be paid when received.  
  
Rodeo report from John Janish. Successful. Big thank you to Lyle Kwast and Mike Burk for help.  
Did get a lot of help from 4-H.  No plan for next year until after the meeting with 4-H. 
  
Show report from Suzanne LaCombe.  Youth show fantastic!  10 more participants than 2009. 
Announced needing more help for remaining shows.  Will put panels at end of arena.  Discussed 
calling number in order for speed events at regular shows.  Vote taken by members and voted 
down due to making shows longer in past. Speakers not working correctly. Asking Brandon 
Phillips to fix conflict and discussed Brandon desire to be announcer at future shows.   
  
Youth report from Sarah Kwast.  $118 made at carwash and bake sale.  Selling soda at NDC 
event. May have carwash in September.  Another raffle planned.  
  
NDC report made by Mike Burk and Dusty Janish.  Will have speed events. All can participate.  
John Rice showing interest in riding.  Mayor still tentative.  No kitchen needed.  Parade route not 
determined.  
  
Kelly Onder announced What Ever It Takes t-shirts to be paid by day of show to give money to 
charity.   
  
Reminded club of Whispering Pines ride.   
  
New Business: 
  
Still owe 4-H pay off on building.  Approx $2700. 
  
Non 2010 members still have keys and have use of grounds.  Locks to be changed every year 
and new keys given at renewal of membership.  Will notify all of change. Can be announced at 
show, posted on website, and letter sent. Lyle Kwast suggested re-keyable locks. Mike Onder to 
check on lock costs.  Must come to meeting to exchange keys.  Alan Jones moved to change 
locks. Dusty Janish seconded. Vote passed. 
  
Discussed having membership cards again.  Members stated never used when distributed in past 
years.  Lyle to check with Orschlens to see about FFA/4-H cards.   
  
Mary Burk gave Kudo's to all at rodeo.  Expressed safety concerns with children on fence and 
people taunting bulls.  Will discuss options of safety at later date if doing rodeo in future.  
  
Mary Loomis moved to adjourn meeting.  Alan Jones seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 
  
  

 


